
Health unions secure collective agreement but 
plan further action

 Croatia 

Health unions have managed to ensure that the government will honour the current 
collective agreement that commited it to pay increases of 3% and 4% this year. The 
unions were forced to organise a high-profile national campaign - "5 to midnight" - 
when the government indicated it would not implement the increases. The 
campaign highlighted the state of the health service, understaffing and overwork 
and the need to recognise health workers' commitment. The unions are now looking 
forward to the start of the next pay negotiations and will continue their campaign 
on the need to invest in the health service.
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